
5th November 2023 
9am Circuit Communion Service at PPW
10.45am Memorial Service including Communion led by Rev Ann 
Hall 
              
12th November - 10.45am CTiA Service on the Green 
       - 6.30pm Circuit NPNP Service at Liverpool Road

Mission Statement

To share locally and globally in the whole Church’s purpose of 
the worship of God and the care of people.

Ainsdale Methodist Church

Sunday Worship 
Minister: Rev Patrick Evans

Tel: 07813 211501

Email: patrick.evans@

methodist.org.uk
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Mid-week Prayers
Wednesdays at 10am. All welcome.

Raising Praise
The next Raising Praise will be this 

Sunday February 26th, 6.00pm at 

Leyland Road. All welcome!

The Bereavement 
Journey
Next Course is at Cornerstone 

Methodist Church Coffee Lounge. 

Thursday 24th February 2022 2pm-

4pm.

Contact Sally Eyes on 

07743660155 or 

sally.eyes@southportmethodist.o

rg.uk

Caretaking 
Arrangements

In order to ensure the building 
continues to be presented in a well 
kept manner, if you notice anything 
that needs attention please feel free 

to email Roger on amc-
caretaker@southportmethodist.org.

uk or put a note in the property 
book located on Rogers desk in the 

Church office. Thank you.

Raising Praise
The next Raising Praise will be this 

Sunday 22nd January, 6.00pm at 

Leyland Road.

All welcome!

Raising Praise
The next Raising Praise will be this 

Sunday 24th July, 6.00pm at 

Leyland Road. All welcome!

Ecumenical Prayer 
Meeting

 7.30am Tuesdays in April at 

Lakeside Church.

 A Methodist Way 
of Life

January 8th 6.30pm at Liverpool 

Road Methodist Church - What is a 

Methodist? - Introducing the 

foundations of the Methodist 

Church using the themes found 

within ‘Our Calling’.

Circuit Study Group - 2.00-3.30pm, 

Wednesday 25th January, New 

Room, Liverpool Road Methodist 

Church.

Coffee Morning
Saturday 4th February

10.30am-12 noon

Please come along to see proposals 

to improve the memorial garden 

and share ideas.

All money raised at the coffee 

morning will go towards the garden 

and a new lawn mower to ensure 

the gardens are well maintained.

Bible Study
Our next session is on Monday 30 October when we will be looking at Mark 

Chapter 10 (from verse 35 onwards).

Please note we are going back to the original time - 7pm till 8.30pm.

Church Notices
If you have any items you want including in the notices please let Lucy Lloyd 

know on 01704 536648 or lucy@southportmethodist.org.uk. 

Bereavement Journey Course
Start Date: Thursday 14th September 2pm-4pm (6 week course)

Leyland Road Methodist Church

Contact Sally Eyes on sally.eyes@southportmethodist.org.uk 

or phone 07743 660155

Lord St West Memorial Service
There will be a Memorial service on 5th November at 3pm at Lord St West for 

those who have lost loved ones over the past year, or who wish to remember 

someone who passed away before then.

Names of the deceased will be read out (if people let me know in advance) 

and an opportunity to light a candle in memoriam. There will be tea/coffee & 

mince pies after. 

Peter Lyth 

Names to peterjlyth@gmail.com 

Ecumenical Prayer Meeting
 7.30am Tuesdays in November at Lakeside Church. 

Flowers
Our flowers this week have been kindly donated by Margaret Atkins in 

memory of Mike.

Digging Deeper
First Wednesday of the month 10.30am Leyland Road Church Lounge

Next session
Nov 1st - Expressions of faith within our increasing national diversity and 

cultural identity. Speakers - Rev Victor Sohail & Archie Cameron.

Lectionary Readings 5th November 2023
Micah 3.5-12; Psalm 43; 1 Thessalonians 2.9-13; Matthew 23.1-12

 

Prayer
All-embracing God, your care for us surpasses even a mother’s tender love. 

Through your word and sacrament renew our trust in your providence, that we 

may abandon all anxiety and seek first your kingdom. We make our prayer 

through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.

Foundation Safeguarding Training
Location: Formby Methodist Church

Date: Tuesday 28th November

Time: 9.30am

To book into the Foundation training please book in with Jack Watson, CSO 

with your name, role, church email and phone number, at the email or phone 

number below.

Safeguarding@southportmethodist.org.uk or 07444 101 130
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Thursdays
9.45am-10.45am – Gentle Gym Class 1

10.50am –11.50am – Gentle Gym 
Class 2

10am-12 noon – Art Class
12 noon - Lunch

Fridays
10am-12noon – Needlecraft Class

12 noon - Lunch
12.45pm-1.45pm - Singing for All

Chapel Café is open Monday, 
Wednesday & Friday - 10am-2pm

For any lunch bookings please call the 
ALL Office.

 01704 574838

• Ukulele for beginners Tuesdays 10-11.00am 

• Forever Fit chair exercise class Fridays 11.30am-12.30pm 

• “Fish Friday”- a lighter lunch every Friday.

• Fit 4 Life with Ciara - Exercise class Mondays 10am-11am Starts Monday 

21st March 2022. Any enquiries and to book please contact the office on  

01704 574838

Also please support ALL with your co-op membership cards and The Tesco 

voting rounds until the end of March. Thank you.

Ainsdale Lunch & Leisure
Ainsdale Methodist Church

Supported by Ainsdale Lunch & Leisure

Every Monday commencing 14th November

Our coffee lounge will be open for anyone to come in 
between 10am and 2pm and share the warm space

Free toast and a bowl of soup 
at lunchtime

Have a chat, read or play board games

Free 
Tea & 

Coffee

(The Church on the Green)

Free
WiFi

Ecumenical Prayer 
Meeting

7.30am Tuesdays in April at 

Lakeside Church.

Mondays
10am-11am - Fit 4 Life Class

12 noon - Lunch
1pm-3pm - Games afternoon which 
includes Cards, Dominoes, Jigsaws, 

Bingo, Quiz.

Tuesdays
10am-11am - Ukulele Class

12 noon - Lunch
1pm–3pm - Music for All

2pm-3.30pm – Tai Chi

Wednesdays
12 noon - Lunch

1pm-3pm – Games Afternoon (Indoor 
Bowling, Table Tennis)

Flowers and Music with Posh 
Puddings

A celebration evening hosted by Izy Liston at Leyland Road Methodist Church 

on Friday 13th October at 7pm. Musical Entertainment from members of 

Leyland Road Worship Group and local professional singing friends from 

Massam and Marshall Independent Funeral Directors.

 Tickets £8.50 each from Diane Parkinson, Joan Hayward, Izy Liston 07773 

561040 or the Church Office at Leyland Road.

Ticket sales to support the Community Garden Project. 
Victoria & Abdul

Christmas Fair
Saturday 25th November 11am-2pm at Leyland Road Church Hall

Cakes, Chocolates, Plants, Toys, Gifts, Books, Christmas Stall etc

Bacon/Sausage Barms, Soup & Refreshments Available



Dear Friends

      I hope this finds you well.  These are the last notices before September so 

together with the Leadership Team I’m taking the opportunity to offer you some 

updates and flag up some dates for the diary.  Some of these events are 

announced on a “save the date” basis with more details to follow.

Friday 18th August - Holiday Bingo social event will take place in the 

evening…more details to be announced in due course.

Sunday 20th August - immediately after the Sunday service we will be providing 

the congregation with an update on some important challenges regarding the 

building, specifically the Chapel. This will also serve as a short Church Council 

Meeting, so Church Council members are asked to make every effort to attend as 

there are a couple of items that will need to be voted upon regarding the chapel. 

Saturday 16th September - Harvest Hotpot Supper and Barn Dance - This will be 

held in the Church Hall, all are welcome, further details to be announced in due 

course.

Sunday 17th September - 10.45 Harvest Celebration Service.  Donations of food 

will gratefully be received for the Foodbank, or cash donations can be made 

towards “All we can”, the Methodist Relief and Development Fund.  For every £19 

raised we will be able to provide two families in Zimbabwe, with the training and 

tools they need to start growing vegetables for a nutritious diet and to develop an 

income they can depend on.

Sunday 15th October - 10.45 Church Anniversary Service, and we are delighted 

that Rev Sue Edwards will be leading our service.  This will also be our Gift Day, 

details of which will be announced nearer the time.  The service will be followed 

by a faith lunch. 

Minister on Holiday! - I am away from 24th July returning 15th August.  If you 

need to contact a minister in my absence please email or phone Rev Sonya 

Marshall at sonyatolley@icloud.com or on 07824 398263.

Dear God, as we celebrate this holiday season, bless us with peace, joy, and love 

as we experience a different rhythm of life. Amen.

God bless

Patrick

Dear Friends

I happened to be listening to part of the Coronavirus Public 

Inquiry this week when Dr Halpern was giving evidence. He led 

the Behavioural Insights Team to consider if we, the general 

public, would adhere to the government rules regarding Covid regulations. 

One of his comments was that we are much more likely to take our lead 

from what those around us (friends, family, neighbours, colleagues etc) are 

doing rather than relying on written instructions. He reflected that the vast 

majority of people complied and positively we followed each others lead. 

Ironically, former Deputy Cabinet Secretary Helen MacNamara had given 

evidence just before Dr Halpern and stated there wasn’t a day in number 10 

when the rules had been followed! We have heard the accusation that 

those at the centre of government felt above the law, that in some way they 

were special.

The set reading for this Sunday is Matthew Ch 23 vs 1-13, and in the NIV it’s 

headed “A Warning Against Hypocrisy”. Jesus teaches the crowds and his 

disciples saying

The teachers of the law and the Pharisees sit in Moses’ seat. So you must be 

careful to do everything they tell you. But do not do what they do, for they do 

not practice what they preach.

I think in his time and place Jesus was head of the Behavioural Insights 

Team! He understood that people looked far more at what those around 

them did rather than what they said. Ideally the two should correlate, 

although we know that far too often they do not. That unfortunately is the 

case for those around us and for ourselves. Former Local Preacher Ken 

Hooton told the story of someone who didn’t go to church because it was 

full of hypocrites. Ken’s response was that it was because he was a 

hypocrite that he went to Church; for forgiveness and to learn once again to 

be humble.

This weeks passage ends with Jesus saying 

For those who exalt themselves will be humbled, and those who humble 

themselves will be exalted.

God bless

Patrick


